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WEDNESDAY 28TH SEPTEMBER 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 

PRIMARY SCHOOL/ KINDY CONCERT 
THURSDAY 29

TH
 SEPTEMBER 7PM 

 

EARLY DISMISSAL 2:20PM 

FRIDAY 30TH
 SEPTEMBER 
 

TERM 4 
 

YEAR 7 ERRAPPA TRANSITION CAMP 
24TH – 26TH OCTOBER 

 

LAST OFFICIAL DAY FOR 

YEAR 12S  

FRIDAY 28TH
 OCTOBER 

 

YEAR 4/5/6 CAMP 

2ND
 - 4TH

 OCTOBER 
 

TAG RUBGY CARNIVAL 

WEDNESDAY 2ND
 OCTOBER 

 

YEAR 10 GEOGRAPHY TRIP 

9TH
 – 11TH

 OCTOBER 
 

YEAR 9 ROUNDTABLE 

MONDAY 14TH
 OCTOBER 

 

 

 

     Newsletter    
         Term 3 Week 10 2016 

From the Principal 

 

little Italian exchange student 

 

 

 

 

 

Last Wednesday 

Amy Vogelsang 

and Jordan Storey 

attended His 

Excellency the 

Honourable Hieu 

Van Le’s 

Reception at 

Government 

House. With the 

recent work of our 

SRC with the Nude 

Food initiative and fundraising for Christmas Shoeboxes through Anti-

Poverty Day activities it is fitting that our students in leadership can be so 

recognised. 

While we look forward to a safe and invigorating set of holidays it is also 

the time that our year 12 students make their last push for the year to 

complete work and begin the revision regime. It can be a time of 

stressfulness for families who are supporting their year 12 and just as a 

general reminder, if you or your child need extra support: KIDS Helpline 

1800 55 1800; Lifeline 13 11 14; Headspace 8641 4300; Parent Helpline 

1300 364 100. 

I am so looking forward to watching “Once Upon a Dream” this Thursday 

and witnessing every student play their part and as always be more 

enriched for the experience! See you there! 

Mr Andrew Geddes is taking leave during term 4 and we are finalising his 
replacement this week. We wish you a great break Andrew.  
 
Speaking of taking a break…some families are taking holidays outside of 
school holiday time, there needs to be careful planning and approval for 
this to occur. Teachers need to know when a student will be absent for an 



 

extended period, and students will need to make up work missed. 
Students who miss days from school:  
¶ are socially and academically disadvantaged.  
¶ miss opportunities for play activities – these help social and emotional development.  
¶ fail to develop an appreciation of important life skills such as punctuality and regular 

attendance.  
¶ can become isolated, teased and bullied because of an inability to maintain friendships. 
¶ lack self-esteem and self-confidence.  
¶ are likely to leave school at an early age.  
¶ suffer from a lack of continuity and familiarity.  
¶ are unable to grasp basic concepts due to gaps in knowledge and learning.  

Research shows that there is a direct correlation between attendance and achievement. Missing one 
day a week at school per year means missing eight weeks of schooling. For approval for extended 
absence please contact Lisa Woolford for an exemption form. 
 
Is your child experiencing difficulties? Don’t know where to turn? Your first port of call is with your 
child’s teacher or for more specific students support services in the primary please contact Tamara 
Schmidt and in the secondary please contact Chloe Clarke on 8667 2124. 
 

Jenny Stringer 

Principal 

Kindy and Rural Care 

We have already had some Parent Opinion Surveys and Philosophy Feedback forms returned to the 

box in the entry foyer.  If you haven’t completed yours yet, please take a few minutes to do so.  We 

use your feedback to develop improvement plans for our service. Comments on specific aspects of 

your experience with the centre (positive or negative) are especially valuable to us in finding out 

what works, what doesn’t work and what could be improved for children and families.   

The K-6 Concert is on tomorrow at 7pm.  Could kindy 

children please arrive dressed in their costumes no later 

than 6.50pm.  On arrival, children can join Alison, Shona and 

Karen on a mat near the stage.  Our part of the concert is 

right at the start.   

We have made a photo book about the school to support 

children with transition.  This week Ebony has joined us for 

Work Experience so on Tuesday we asked her to take us for 

a walk to see all the places in the photo book.  We saw the 

toilets, the playground, the classroom, the library, the office, 

the computer room and the “pencils”.  We were quiet as 

mice in the library.  We don’t think Mr Edgecombe and the 

Year 11s even noticed us! 

There were some mistakes in the excursion/sponsorship forms sent home for our visit to Over the 

Edge and our Bike-a-thon fundraiser for Bowel Cancer Australia.  Just to clarify, the kindy group is 

visiting Over the Edge in Melrose on 18th October (first kindy day in Term 4) and the Bike-a-thon is 



 

on Monday 31st October.  Sponsorship forms are due back on Thursday 27th October.    Families of 

Rural Care children who don’t have booked care on the day are welcome to bring their children in 

for the event.  We are looking for parent helpers to ride with us and to sit at “water stations” along 

the route so that we don’t need to take drink bottles.  Please let us know if you are able to help.   

Alison Arthur 

on behalf of Shona, Cathie, Karen, Liz, Elfie and Vanessa 

Primary School 

It was great to see so many parents and caregivers attend our end of term assembly yesterday. 

Congratulations to the following award winners: 

R/1/2 – Ned Woolford, Caleb Prosser, Dylan Frick, Xavier Waldon, Henry Zwar, Zander Martin and 

Gemma O’Callaghan. 

2/3/4 – Shayla Arthur, Scarlett Jones, Alec Martin, Rhys Brinkley and Grace Winen. 

4/5/6 – Bethany Reed, Zoe Groves, Colby Peacock, William Hall, Britt Thomas, Chloe Frick, Carly 

Prosser and Samuel Simpson. 

Quicksmart students: Teegan Prosser, Zoe Groves, Thomas Heaslip, Tess Jones, Carly Prosser, Ava 

Bishop, Kaden Groves and Alec Whellum. 

This term has been extremely busy, we have celebrated book week 

with our parade to the Mount View Homes and Hospital, completed 

the Premier’s Reading Challenge, Year 5-6 students performed with 

the East of the Ranges Choir, Yr. 2/3/4 students were involved in the 

environmental field day at Appila Springs, we also ran a very 

successful Poverty Day last week. Congratulations to Colby Peacock, 

Rory Kumnick and Sophie Orrock, who competed in SAPSASA 

Athletics in Adelaide on Monday. Congratulations to Colby Peacock 

who finished 2nd in his race.  

Our production of ‘Once Upon A Dream’ will be held in the school gym on Thursday 29th of 

September at 7pm and all school and community members are welcome. Children need to meet at 

their classrooms at 6.30pm.  



 

Finally, I would like to thank everybody who have supported or contributed in any way to the 

learning opportunities presented to the students at BCDS. I hope you all have a lovely holiday and 

rest up ready for a busy term 4. 

Tamara Schmidt 

Primary Leader 

Senior School  

Where has this term and year gone? 

Again Teachers have been busy writing reports which will go home with R-12 students on Friday 

afternoon.  

Parent teacher interviews for Years 7-12 will be held on Tuesday 17th October (Term 4, Week 1). 

More information about this including how to book will be included in the envelope with your child’s 

report.  

We wish the year 12’s all the best for their remaining weeks of classes before exam preparation 

begins. 

To all our families have a safe and relaxing holiday break. 

Chloe Clarke, Leanne Opperman & Kathy Kupke  

Senior Leaders 

School News 

Well Done English Students! 

Commitment to time management and meeting deadlines is something that we encourage in all 

students – as is and working to the best of your ability in all tasks. Congratulations to the following 

Year 9 English students who have submitted every piece of work required and met every deadline 

so far this year. I know you can keep it up and finish off with an exemplary record for 2016! 

Sophie Clarke     Tiana Poulton 

Jack Giles     Elise Roocke 

Tara Kumnick     Amy Woolford 

Regular attendance is crucial for students to develop and consolidate the skills learned in all class – 

but especially so in English because the skills developed in English are transferable skills. English is 

one of those subjects where you use what you have learned all throughout your schooling and into 

your work life. Well done to the following Year 10, 11 and 12 Awesome Attenders who missed less 

than 5 lessons of English for the year. Great job! 

 Darien Bravington    Claire Pilmore 

 Declan McCallum    Kyle Blesing 

Jess Hudson     Cathy Webb 

Bryan Zanker     Emily Woolford 

Bonney Swan 



 

You and your parents should all be very proud of your achievements this year. 

Mrs Bury 

English Teacher 

Operation Christmas Child ς Christmas boxes. 

If there are any families wanting a shoe box, we have approximately 20 spare boxes 

that can be collected from the front office. Please remember boxes are to be dropped into the front 

office by Friday Week 1, of term 4, 21st October. It would be greatly appreciated if families would 

contribute $9 towards freight as this will allow BCDS to fill more boxes, and with better quality 

items. Freight can be purchased online from the Operation Christmas Child website.  

Thank you  

Marika Spielhagen 



 

Year 9 Roundtable Assessments – Parent Information 

The Roundtable Assessments will continue this year and will be held on Friday, Week 5 

(November 18th, 2016).  We believe this method of assessment to be valuable as it helps 

prepare students’ oral and presentation skills.  It provides them with an opportunity to 

explore their learning strengths and identify areas for improvement.   

The Year 9 students will make an appointment to present their learning and discuss their 

goals, abilities and learning styles to a panel consisting of a mentor, teacher, community 

member and peer.  There are no Year 9 lessons held on Friday, November 18th, as the 

Roundtables are conducted all day.   

Please contact us if you would like more information.  If you are able to be on a panel as a 

community member, could you please see the note below.  We would be grateful for your 

kind assistance. 

Anthony Edgcumbe 

Community members needed for Roundtable Panels 

For several years, we have run a Roundtable method of Assessment for Year 9 students at 

our school.  We have been very pleased with the outcomes for Year 9 students in their final 

year of Middle School.  The students’ learning is assessed by a panel consisting of a mentor, 

teacher, community member and peer. 

We are asking parents and community members to consider assisting us on Friday, 

November 18th on a panel. There is minimal preparation for the panel and each will run in 

blocks of about 1½ hours.  You will be given assistance in preparation for the day. 

In past years panel members have found the experience interesting and enjoyed seeing 

what the students had been achieving in their classes.   

Please complete the tear-off slip below if you can attend one or more of the panel sessions 

and return to the Front Office.  We will contact you to arrange a suitable panel time.  Thank 

you – we appreciate your time and support of the learning programmes in the school. 

Anthony Edgcumbe 

 

Community Members for Roundtable Assessment Panels 

Name :  _____________________________________________ 

 

Phone no. ___________________________________________ 

I am interested in participating in the Roundtable Assessment Panels 2016 

 

Signed _____________________________________________ 

 



 

CROSSCOUNTRY 

Last Thursday Rogers and Dunstan lined up against each other in the annual inter-house cross-

country event. The weather was perfect for this event with enough of a break in the rain to allow for 

a fast and clean track. Students left the school and ran down the race to the “ponds”, before running 

around the perimeter of the golf course, then along the creek and back to school, a distance of 

about three kilometres. This year nearly all students participated  and it was inspiring to see so many 

students strive to do their best, led by a competitive group of year 12 boys. The cross-country is 

timed to correspond with peak winter sport fitness levels and to this end, it achieved its intentions. 

Congratulations to all students who participated and special mention to those who ran to their full 

potential. Thank you to the staff who went onto the course and provided direction for the runners 

and thank you to Howard and Toni Bastian for allowing us to traverse their property on the way to 

the golf course. The Booleroo Golf Club is very accommodating with the use of their facility to 

conduct this event and we thank them for their continued support.  

RESULTS 

FIRST ACROSS THE LINE 

Girls 1st    Renae Kretschmer 14m03s 

 2nd Tara Kumnick  14m08s 

 3rd Amy Vogelsang  15m03s 

Boys 1st Ted Arthur  11m59s 

 2nd Mitchell Vogelsang 12m04s 

 3rd Barney Watkinson 12m48s    

Year 6/7 Girls Leticia Sismey 

  Emily Ellard 

  Anna Simpson 

Year 6/7 Boys Jaxon Kumnick 

  Rory Kumnick 

  Kodi Carey 

U14 Girls Ashleigh McCallum  

  Zara Whellum 

  Jana Cillie 

U14 Boys Ted Arthur 

  Paul Webb 

  Yari Phillis 

Inter Girls Tara Kumnick 

  Meg Jarvis 



 

  Sarah Sard 

Inter Boys Mitchell Vogelsang 

  Barney Watkinson 

Tait Lambert 

Senior Girls Renae Kretschmer 

  Amy Vogelsang 

  Emily Woolford 

Senior Boys Jamie Robinson 

  Daniel Williams 

  Kyle Blesing 

OVERALL HOUSE RESULT 

ROGERS  392 

DUNSTAN  446 

Knockout Volleyball Finals 

Two weeks ago our Open Boys and Open Girls teams travelled to Adelaide to compete in the SSSSA 

Volleyball Competition Finals. The competition originally began with 19 boys teams and 28 girls 

teams. The six best teams from the minor rounds advanced to the finals. After comprehensively 

advancing through the minor rounds, it was evident early in the day that this competition was on a 

step above.  

The finals are split into two pools of three teams, with the best two teams from each advancing 

through. After looking back through the boys results it was evident that we were on the more 

challenging side of the draw, with a narrow loss to Immanuel College and a competitive match with 

Seaford Secondary College. It was disheartening for our boy’s to see the teams on the other half of 

the draw compete for third, after getting so close to playing off for that position. They should still be 

proud of their efforts. Our final match was a straight sets victory over Roma Mitchell Secondary 

College placing us 5th, but it was only a consolation prize.  

The girls began the day slowly, but continued to show significant improvement throughout the day. 

As their confidence continued to grow, they began to win more rallies and won their final match in a 

tight contest against Immanuel College. This was the first trip to the finals for all the girls in our 

team, and they will be better placed to make a run next year after the experience they gained. They 

also finished in 5th place.  

It is important to acknowledge the fact that several schools that we competed against have specialist 

volleyball programs in place from Year 9. After speaking to several teachers from the other schools it 

became apparent very quickly that many of the students’ play club volleyball. I have no doubt this 

experience provides an excellent opportunity for our students’ to not only develop and test their 

skills, but it allows them to get a glimpse of some outstanding volleyball gameplay.  



 

We should be proud of all our students’ efforts, but in particular the Year 12’s that have contributed 

to our success over the past few years. It is important that we thank Trish Hooper for attending the 

finals with us, and as always providing us with fantastic support. We also had Chloe Grantham, an 

aspiring PE Teacher, coach the girls. The girls thoroughly enjoyed having her coach them, and they 

learnt a few things from her throughout the day. Chloe was impressed with the manner in which our 

students’ conducted themselves, and was impressed with their skill set and mentioned they should 

consider volleyball as a sporting option. Thanks Chloe for helping us out, it was fantastic having 

someone with volleyball experience willing to help out.  

There are no guarantees in the years to come, but this is our third consecutive year in the finals. 

Hopefully we can make it back again next year, it has been a fantastic experience again and fingers 

crossed next year we get to have another opportunity to play in the finals. If you would like to have a 

look at the results use the link below: 

http://old.decd.sa.gov.au/sport/files/links/2016_Results_Repor_4.pdf  

Alby Nicholls 

PE Teacher  

QuickSmart Maths 

Congratulations to the children attending QuickSmart Maths. They have been taking part in a 

flashcard challenge to recognise as many facts as they can in 1 minute. There are different categories 

to achieve and if 100 or more facts were recognised, those children then join the 100 club.  

The following children wowed us with their amazing speed and confidence of number recognition 

and joined the 100’s club. Superb job – Alec Whellum, Lauren Koch, Tess Jones, Ava Bishop, Kaden 

Groves, Carly Prosser, Tom Heaslip, Zoe Groves and Teegan Prosser. 

Jenni Caldwell, Danielle Evans and Craig Roberts ς Quick Smart Instructors 

SAPSASA ATHLETICS 

On Monday a few students competed at SAPSASA Athletics. Colby Peacock threw 8m to 

get silver in the 10 year shot put.  

Community News 

SUPPORT OUR SWIMMING POOL 

Due to lack of numbers at our AGM, we need to reschedule our 

meeting. This will now be held on Monday 10th October at 7pm. 

Committee positions need to be filled to continue running as a community pool. 

Booleroo Centre Tennis Club If you would like to play senior tennis for Booleroo Centre in 

the 2016/2017 season, please register your interest with Wayne Chapman on 0409 284 485. All 

welcome. 

http://old.decd.sa.gov.au/sport/files/links/2016_Results_Repor_4.pdf


 

. 

Megõs Bookshop is 25 years old! 

Help us celebrate at 10am Saturday, 1st October 2016.  

Margie will be reading her favourite books!  

 COME DRESSED AS YOUR FAVOURITE BOOK CHARACTER. 

 LOTS OF PRIZES AND BALLOONS!  



 

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


